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Summary from the Annual Meeting of Cookhill Parish 
Council held Tuesday 8th May 2018. 
 

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  

 
Election of Chair & Vice Chair – 2018/19 

The Parish Council are pleased to announce that 
Cllrs Pinfield and Sumner will be continuing in their 
rolls as Chair and Vice-Chair, respectively for 
2018/2019. 
Parish Council – Annual Accounts 2017/18 

The Council approved and signed the Annual 
Accounts of the Parish Council for 2017/18 in 
readiness for the external audit. 
Severn Trent Water – Water Main Replacement  

Mr Mead from Severn Trent attended the Parish 
Council meeting on Tuesday to answer any 
questions about the scheduled works and road 
closures. Following Bank Holiday Monday, 28th May, 
the next stretch of road will closed. There will be 
access to frontages and the refuse collection 
vehicles and postman will be able to make their 
rounds. There will be a signed diversion as the works 
take place that heavy goods vehicles will need to use 
For more information contact the clerk on 07584 687 
283 or via email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com  
Police Reports  

Following reports that several sheds and outbuildings 
have been broken into in and around the Parish the 
Council advised that residents check that they have 
adequate locks on their sheds and report any 
suspicious activities to the Police on 101.  
Always call 999 in an emergency. 
 

Game Fair at Ragley Hall – 27th – 29th July 2018  

The popular Game Fair will once again be coming to 
Ragley Hall in July. Traffic management systems will 
be in place, to ensure traffic heading to, and from, the event is kept moving.  
If you have any questions please contact the clerk. 
Fly-tipping in Cookhill 

Residents were reminded that leaving rubbish on land that does not belong to them is 
classed as ‘fly-tipping’ and is against the law. If the waste is not suitable for collection 
by the roadside refuse team then it should be taken to the nearest Waste and 
Recycling Centre for disposal.  

Cookhill Parish Councillors 

 
Cllr Bob Pinfield (Chairman)  
Leigh Lodge, Cladswell Lane  
01527 892578 
Cllr Anne Sumner (Vice-Chair)  
8 Church Lane  
01527 894434 
Cllr Terence Bennett  

07765 447997 
Cllr Mavis Churchill  
West Winds, Brandheath Lane 
01527 893673  
Cllr Vinu Gupta  

Highfield, Cladswell Lane  
01527 894149 
Cllr Paul Davis 
Sandhills Farm, Edgioake Lane 

07889 768660 
Cllr Trish Draper 

07964 175928 

 
Mr. Tony Mitchell 

Parish Paths Warden –  
01527 759812 

 
County Councillor   

Cllr A. Hopkins 01386 792342 
District Councillors 

Cllr Audrey Steel 01386 792266 
Cllr D. Wilkinson 07979 802848 
 
MP Rachel Maclean  
01527 591334 
rachel.maclean.mp@parliament.uk 

 
Clerk – Kate Brazier  

6 Sands Road, Inkberrow,  
Worcestershire, WR7 4HJ  
Contact: 07584 687283 
info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 
 

 



Dog Fouling 

The Parish Council have had reports from the Lengthsman that dog walkers are still 
not picking up after their dogs. The Parish Council reminded dog-walkers that throwing 
full dog poo bags into the long grass causes problems for the Lengthsman when 
strimming the grass. Please take your dog poo home with you or dispose of it in a 
waste bin. Remember – Any bin will do! 
Verges in Cookhill 

Residents were asked to refrain from placing items on the verge that is likely to cause 
damage to vehicles that may not be able to see them in the dark. They were also 
reminded that not all verges are owned by the homeowner. If you are not sure where 
your land ends please get in touch with the clerk. 
Cookhill Village Hall  

The Village Hall will be holding a special Race Night on Saturday 2nd June to coincide 
with the Epsom Derby. There will be sandwiches, cake and cream teas available. 
Please contact the Village Hall committee if you would like to purchase a ticket. 
Community Speed Watch 

The team will be arranging some sessions in Edgioake Lane shortly.  
 
Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send notification to us of 

all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are then discussed at a parish council 
meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to WDC.  All these applications and comments can 
be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk 

 
Reports from Wychavon Planning: 
W/18/00459/HP Myrtle Cottage, 34 The Ridgeway, Astwood Bank, Redditch, B96 6LT 

Proposal: Ground floor extensions to garage kitchen and sunroom with new first floor 

bedroom over larger extended dining room.  

Decision: Approved 18/04/18 

 

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  
will be held on TUESDAY 12TH JUNE 2018 at 7.30PM,  

COOKHILL VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM,  
this meeting will follow on directly from the  
Cookhill Land Meeting starting at 7pm. 

Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com 
 

 
 

 

   

Bring along your laptop or tablet to Cookhill Village Hall  
on Wednesday mornings for the informal Internet Café drop-in sessions.  

 

Practice some of your computer skills in a social setting. 

Get online or use a specific website with some-one there to help if you need it. 
 

This  is  a  f ree serv ice p rov ided for  res idents  by Cookhi l l  Par ish Counci l .  
 

 

Cookhill  Computer Club & Internet Café 
Wednesdays 10.00am until 12 noon during term time. 

The internet café is hosted by the Parish Clerk & is not a formal training session. 

Tel: 07584 687283 or email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 

 


